

OF ANCIENT, FREE AND ACCEPTED MASONS OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA

ALAN W. ADKINS, P.G.M. Grand Secretary 4115 NINE MILE ROAD RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23223-4926

December 27, 2017

Pedro A. Villanueva, Grand Chancellor Gran Logia del Estado "Andres Quintana Roo" Oficina del Gran Canciller Circuito Copan Lt 6, Mz 14, SM 15, 3er. piso, 77500 Cancun, Quintana Roo, MEXICO

Dear Brother Villanueva,

I am pleased to inform you that the Grand Lodge of Virginia, A.F. & A.M., at its 239th Grand Annual Communication held on November 10 and November 11, 2017 approved recognition of the Grand Lodge of the State "Andres Quintana Roo", Mexico, and to initiate the exchange of Grand Representatives between our two Grand Lodges.

The nomination of a Grand Representative of the Grand Lodge of the State "Andres Quintana Roo", Mexico, near the Grand Lodge of Virginia will be forwarded to you by separate correspondence.

Please forward your Grand Master's nomination of a Grand Representative of the Grand Lodge of Virginia near the Grand Lodge of the State "Andres Quintana Roo", Mexico. An appropriate Commission will be forwarded to you for delivery to your Grand Master's nominee.

If you will provide the nominee's mailing (postal) address, his name will be placed on our mailing list to receive a copy of our Grand Lodge's official publication, *The Masonic Herald*, which is published on a periodic basis each year.

With warmest regards and best wishes, I remain,

Sincerely and fraternally,

Alan W. Adkins Grand Secretary

AWA: tww

cc: Jose Juan Valdivia Berrones, Grand Master